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October 4th, 2018


Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Vaughn Rasband, Brent Broadhead, and Darrel Nish, Mike Smith.
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece-excused, Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen. 
Public: Morgan Murdock, Lyndsey Foster, Ryan Stark, Scott Paul, 
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Mike Smith
Opening Prayer: Brent Broadhead
Mayor Kozlowski welcomes everyone in attendance and states that the first thing that needs to be done is amend the agenda to include the acceptance of Resolution #2018-13 that includes the property owned by Grant and Debbie Strong. Darrel Nish makes a motion to amend the agenda to include the Resolution 2018-13 to amend the boundaries of the state sponsored enterprise zone. Vaughn Rasband second the motion. Voting is unanimous. Agenda is amended.
Meeting Minutes for September 2018: Brent Broadhead makes a motion to accept the minutes for September 2018, Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous for the members that were in attendance. Mike Smith abstains. Minutes are approved as written.
Financials for September 2018: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the Financials for September 2018, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The Financials for September 2018 are approved.
Public Comment: None
Soldier Hollow School- Morgan Murdock stands and thanks Mayor Kozlowski and David Hendricksen for attending their open house and presented the Mayor with the picture of the ribbon cutting with the Mayor front and center that had been put in the Wave. Mr. Murdock states that they had completed phase one of their landscaping project which included asphalting the entire parking lot  and cutting in a wider road and he explains how they have designed the drop off and pick up program. They are getting it all implemented and working well. Mayor Kozlowski acknowledges there has been a great improvement but there is still a problem. Mr. Murdock agrees and explains his future plan and informs the council members that he has assigned teachers every day to be out helping direct the traffic to help with this program. Morgan Murdock’s main focus is the student’s safety. He has asked for private donation and is hoping to work with the town to get crosswalks painted and standard signage and speed limit signs reducing speed to 20 mph on 3000 south. Pedestrian crossing signs as well. He also explains back when they considered the study of how many students cross the road each day that there are several times a week when they have full classes and occasional the entire school crossing. He states that those numbers need to be added into those figures when considering what safety meassures that need to be taken. Mike Smith asks if they plan in the future to have those activities that they are walking to on sight. Mr. Murdock states yes but there funding is limited and can only do so much at a time. Mike Smith states we too are concerned about the children’s safety but we have limited funding as well and had not planned to have these types of expenses. Morgan Murdock states that they are working on the possibility of grants and other funding to help pay for the safety issues that they are proposing. Mayor Kozlowski thanks Mr. Murdock for coming and states that we will talk with the city engineer and get back with them at our next town council meeting if the review is completed by then if not we will meet the next month so this doesn’t get strung out for a long period.
Town Hall Use for The Midway Quilters – Mayor Kozlowski asks the clerk to explain what they asked for. Arlene Buehler states that sponsor from the Midway quilters called and requested to rent the town hall. When the rates were disclosed the sponsor asked if the Mayor might consider a lower rate where they were a non-profit organization. The Mayor and majority of the members spoke and stated they feel that by doing this it would open the door to more people wanting a discounted rate and they should be charged the full rate. Council agreed and asked the clerk to let them know the decision. 
New Zealand Basketball Team and Town Hall Use- Mayor Kozlowski reminds the council a few years ago this basketball team that the town allowed to use the facility in exchange for community service. This is the same team from New Zealand and they would like to use the facility again. Several of the council members remembered and agreed that this was a worthy cause and was impressed with the willingness to serve others while they were here and the team was very respectful of the building so they feel like we should allow them to use the facility again the dates that are available and not being used. Brent Broadhead asks if they have a sponsor again the old sponsor had moved out. Mayor Kozlowski said she would sponsor them in a heartbeat so that isn’t a problem. The Mayor also states that Dave Hendricksen had a great idea for a service project this time if we allow them to come, he suggests that they go to the cemetery and clean up all the trash and rubbish around the outer edges of the cemetery. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to allow the basketball team use the facility. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             Absent       
Council Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Council Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Council Member Darrel Nish 

   X







Council Member Mike Smith 
   X





Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Motion carries.

Wellsfargo Fraud Protection – Mayor Kozlowski states that Wellsfargo bank called a few weeks ago about this fraud protection program that would help stop the fraudulent check that have started going  through the banks. The clerk explains that a few companies in town have had their business checks stolen and re-written out in someone else’s name and for a large amount and then they are presented to the bank to be cashed. This program from the bank would consist of us each time we write a check we would notify the bank of the check number and amount and who it is written to and then they would only allow those checks to clear out account for the specified amounts. Darrel Nish asks how much would this cost the town? After reviewing the letter the bank had sent to the town, the Mayor states it was approximately one dollar per check but it varies regarding the amount of transactions. Vaughn Rasband asks how many checks do we write out and is this really a high risk? Brent Broadhead asks if it is possible to check into other banks. The clerk reminds the council if we changed banks there will be additional cost incurred as well such as reprinting check not to mention all the automatic payments or bank deposits to change. Darrel Nish states he feels like it is just another way to scare businesses into paying more money that really isn’t necessary. Mayor Kozlowski asks Mike Smith (treasurer) to ask about this when he takes the next deposit to the bank and report back since we have the option to use this at any time we don’t have to do it now. Several members expressed their dis-satisfaction with the Wellsfargo bank from personal use. Mike Smith stated that they give him a hard time when he has to deposit cash they require his ID or driver’s license but he feels like any bank would be the same way because of all of the terrorist act in the world these days and scams going on. 
Premises Occupations and Possible Discontinuing- Vaughn Rasband states he wanted to talk about this because we have had so much trouble enforcing them to stick to their conditions and limitations and or promises. Mike Smith states that he moved into this town because he likes the way the town is currently and doesn’t want to take away the privilege to have a premises occupation. Discussion continues and Mike states that the Planning Commission worked hard on the ordinance that was previously sent to the town council and was not accepted and re-written. The council agrees to have the clerk review the old minutes and notes and find out what the Planning Commission had previously done and then according to Mike it was re-written. After the clerk finds all of this information she will email it out to all council members and let them review it and then put this item back on the agenda for the next month.
Resolution # 2018-13 To Amend The Boundaries Of The State Sponsored Enterprise Zone in Charleston Town- Mayor Kozlowski states that last month after much discussion the council in attendance agreed to amend the boundaries of the enterprise zone to include the property currently owned by Grant and Debbie Strong at 2101 West 2400 South. This will allow them to qualify for a tax credit which will help them get the funding for building their home. After a small discussion to catch Mike Smith up to date on the last meeting. Ryan Starks is asked to explain it a little more clearly so that Mike Smith would understand. Ryan states it is not an actual zone but more of a designated area that qualifies for some specific tax incentives. Brent Broadhead makes a motion to approve resolution 2018-13. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
Aye
           Nay             Absent       
Council Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Council Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Council Member Darrel Nish 

   X







Council Member Mike Smith 
  

X





Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X

Resolution is approved

Pumpkin Contest- Mayor Kozlowski states that she has slightly changed the contest to include two more ways to win this contest. Not only will they be measuring the pumpkins for the largest but they will also be judging the best carved pumpkin and the best decorated pumpkin. Prizes were discussed and decided that a printed certificate would be prepared by Darrel Nish and the clerk would acquire gift cards. The entertainment committee also needs to determine who else will be judging. The residents are to notify the office by October 23, 2018 so the judges could go measure them and all other entrants would have their pumpkins at the town hall by 7:00pm for the other two categories.  
Christmas Party- Mayor Kozlowski ask the entertainment committee if they have started preparing for this. She reminds them to find and ask the Santa if he will be available and Brent Broadhead responds and agrees that Santa will be there. Mayor Kozlowski also asks what dated did they want to plan it for, in the past it has been the first Monday in December and it is agreed December 3rd at 6 pm.
Mike Smith and Darrel Nish stated they will order the food and the Mayor agrees to get the plates and table clothes since she had done it in the past. The Mayor also reminds the members, we have table center pieces and decorations in our storage room. As for the Christmas light contest it is agreed that the residents that want to participate in the contest, need to notify the office by December 14th so that the judges have a chance to get around to all of the participants houses before.
Staff Reports: Arlene Buehler- has gotten all of the quarterly return completed. Darrel Nish- nothing Vaughn Rasband – Nothing. Mike Smith- he has checked out the road and the patches are holding up well so far. Brent Broadhead- states that there is an event at the cemetery Friday but doesn’t want to reveal too much detail but just wanted the members to be aware. Mayor Kozlowski- reports that she and Mike Smith had gone to the Heber City Council meeting, and states that they were not treated well and they are not wanting to allow us to hook up and run a line down the highway. She also states she is working on a couple other ideas and would report back later. Discussion goes on as to the members suspicions as to why they wouldn’t help the town hook on and allow further commercial growth. Brent Broadhead states our problems is that years ago we turned hooking on to the sewer system down and so they are bitter about that. Vaughn Rasband states that eventually at some point the government or EPA will come in and say we have to have a sewer system and then they will have to allow it. The Mayor asks if the clerk had heard on the bond issue. The clerk states not as of yet they were still waiting for her to provide some more financial information. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to adjourn. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

